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2011 Board Meeting Dates

Below is the meeting schedule for 2011:

3/28/11 – Annual Meeting (2nd Attempt)
6/20/11 – General Meeting and Annual Meeting (3rd attempt)
9/19/11 – General Meeting

11/21/11 – Budget and Annual Meeting

All meetings take place at the Indian Head Park village hall at 201 Acacia Drive and begin promptly at 7PM.  Owners are encouraged to attend these meetings whenever possible.  Time is allotted to address residents’ concerns at the end of each meeting.

To help conduct the business of the Association in a timely and effective manner, the Board asks those residents in attendance to keep in mind that once the meeting has started, comments from the residents are discouraged.
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Chestnut “Happenings”
The painting and staining work has been completed on the north five buildings.  Management reviewed the initial deck staining and was not happy with the coverage of the semi-transparent stain.  We arranged to have the decks re-done in a solid color stain for a longer lasting application.  This work is currently in process.  During the next cycle, the south five buildings will also be done in a solid colored stain.  Wood replacement was completed as needed and continues to be completed on an annual basis.  As a note, the buildings are typically painted every five years.  Deck staining cannot wait this long so this is normally done every other year or once every three years depending on the existing condition.
[image: image2]The Association will be repairing a few sewers and crack filling the asphalt in the auto courtyards.  This work should not interrupt your access to your garages.  The sewer patching is limited to the middle areas and the crack filling work can be driven over soon after the application.  Items such as these are reviewed annually and repaired on an as needed basis.  We are expecting this work to be completed the week of September 12th, so please take caution when backing out of the garages or parking areas.

Our grounds were spruced up by a fresh coat of mulch in June.  Additionally, the Board is working actively to ensure that the grounds are being pruned appropriately and that the property maintains a well-kept appearance.  There will be some enhancement work taking place during the month September. Ground Pros will be removing and replacing a few dead items.  Also, the Association will start the process of thinning out some of the overgrown junipers on the property.  These were planted by the developer and have taken over a few areas.  A test site will be done on the south end to remove and add smaller shrubs for a more manicured look.  If successful, this plan will be carried out in the coming years throughout the development.  Doing a little work each year is the best way to achieve long term success on the landscape enhancement, this is mainly due to a limited budget for enhancement work.
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You may have noticed last year that some enhancement work was completed on the corner of 72nd St. and Flagg Creek Drive.  After receiving positive feedback on the initial bed, the master board members and management met with Ground Pros to discuss other highly visible areas that could be enhanced for a reasonable cost.  This fall, the master association is working on a proposal to have a similar bed completed kitty corner to the existing bed.    This enhancement would be a positive addition to the community.

No other major projects are planned for this year outside of normal landscaping maintenance, gutter cleaning, and maintenance related work orders.  
Elite Management and the Board are ready to start discussing the 2012 budget and future project planning.  The operation and planning for the property are a very difficult task.  I truly appreciate the volunteerism and dedication of the Board members.  With that said, I would briefly like to welcome Jon Buralli back to the Board.  I would also like to send a special thanks to Joan Rucker for her many years of service!
Lastly, thanks to the owners for turning in their proxies and/or attending the annual meeting.  We were able to establish a quorum and finally complete the 2010 annual meeting.

Exterior Modification Forms
Please remember that the submission of an architectural change form with an attached drawing is required prior to any changes affecting the exterior of your unit and common elements.  Common requests include: replacing windows and doors, satellite dishes, and landscaping additions. The only exceptions are flowers in the mulch beds; EVERYTHING else needs prior Board approval.  

If you are contemplating making changes to your unit that impact the exterior, please save yourself the expense and hassle by clearing any major changes with management first!
Newsletters
We sincerely hope that you have enjoyed this edition of the newsletter!
The Association’s quarterly newsletter is designed to update you of community news and other important events.  If you have something you would like included in the next newsletter, please send the information to bkovel@elitemgt.net.
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Important Contact Information





Management Company Information:








Elite Management Associates, Inc.


PO Box 628


Western Springs, IL  60558


Office: (708) 352-2870


Fax: (708) 352-2871


� HYPERLINK "http://www.elitemgt.net" �www.elitemgt.net�


�


Board of Directors Information


� HYPERLINK "http://www.chestnutonthegreen1.com" �www.chestnutonthegreen1.com�





President – Carol Rettker (2011) �Vice President – Rick Dahl (2011)�Secretary – Jon Buralli (2012)�Treasurer – Ann Dee (2012)�Director – Kim Blaze (2012)





�Indian Head Park Information


� HYPERLINK "http://www.indianheadpark-il.gov" �www.indianheadpark-il.gov��201 Acacia Drive�Indian Head Park, IL 60525�Police Emergency 911�Police Non-Emergency (708) 246-4534�Police Fax (708) 246-9357 
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